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MOTTO 
To promote and stimulate 

the preservation, restoration, 
and maintenance of the 

Model A Ford automobile 

Inside This Issue 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

Established 
August 09, 1977 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
We are off to a good start for this year! Check out the 
great work Ron Cherry has done populating our website 
calendar. We have most of the year filled-in and its 
looking like it will be a great year. Check it out! 
 
Remember to get your mileage turned in to Rich Haut for 
2021 and keep track for this year. I would like the club to 
enter into one of the MAFCA recognition awards for 
mileage. If you only attend half of our tours this year, you 
will still reach one of the goals and also help the club get 
recognized. More on this at our next meeting when I hope to sign each of you up. 
 
February is our Sweetheart Tour month which was started back in 2019 and has turned into a tradition 
that everyone looks forward to attending. I hope you will get a chance to join us at the LaSalle Hotel in 
Bryan, Texas on February 12th.  So far, we have around 55 members attending. It should be a blast! 
What an image seeing all of our cars traveling to the hotel.  A special thanks goes to Susan Cherry for 
all the effort that goes into making this a highlight event on our calendar. 
 
Our award-winning newsletter has a new Editor! – Troy Walling. Thank you, Troy, for taking over the 
reins for our club. I know we are in capable hands. Anyone who has an interesting article or tidbit, 
please reach out to Troy and have it added to the monthly newsletter. A very special thanks goes out 
to Frank De Lucia who has been our editor for many years; 7 years, I believe. During his term as editor, 
we have won several awards and are nationally recognized. 
Frank, thank you for your outstanding work!  
 
I have a few items for you to start thinking about. The Texas National Tour is fast approaching. 
Please make sure you are registered if you plan to attend. We need help with support of the 
hospitality room. Our club fund raiser is also around the corner. Do you have any items for the fair? 
We have a lot of talent in the club. I can’t wait to see what everyone has made or brings to the 
auction. Start planning now before its too late. 
 
I look forward to seeing everyone at our upcoming events. See you soon!  
 
Happy Motoring! 
 

 
  

From The President’s Desk 
By: David Teale 
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President, David Teale opened the meeting at 7:00.  Mitzi Shaddix led us in prayer. 
David led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
David introduced our guests: Bob Samples, Raymond Bielamowicz, and Paul & Anna King.   
All are now members of our club! 
 
David asked for a motion to approve the minutes as found in the newsletter.   
Chris Fredonia made a motion and Perry Jones seconded the motion.  The motion was 
approved. 
 
David reminded everyone that we are in charge of Hospitality at the MAFCA National meet in 
Kerrville, June 12-17.  Elaine Bullard has offered to be in charge of organizing the volunteers. 
Our club does have to purchase or transport the food for the hospitality room.  Our job is just to 
provide volunteers to be there to greet visitors and keep refreshments restocked.  Elaine said 
once our club has chosen the times they are willing to work, then she will ask other clubs to 
volunteer.  David would like our club to pick a day or two that we can travel together. 
 
David reported that the Greater Houston Model A Club is hosting the 2022 Poor Boy Tour.  New 
PWA member, Bob Samples, who is also a member of the Houston club is the chairperson for 
the tour.  He said that they are planning to host the tour in late March or the beginning of April. 
 
David would like to get a committee together to look at updating our bylaws. Frank has the 
bylaws in a word document and will get it to David. 
 
We are still trying to work out the off-site schedule.  David asked if anyone is interested in 
hosting an offsite meeting, please let him know during the break.  The Bullards will host the 
February meeting. 
 
Paul Gross used to provide the ethanol resistant gas gauge and sediment bowl seals.  David 
is now doing it so let him know if you are interested in purchasing any seals. 
 
David is also asking for ideas for technicals. 
 
David then presented a Pop Culture Challenge.  Here’s what we learned: 
Scotch Cellulose tape was invented in 1930. 
Superman debuted in June 1936. 
The original name of Hoover Dam was Boulder Dam and was completed in March, 1936. 
Nylon stockings made their debut at the 1939 World’s Fair. They went on sale to the public in 
1940. 
  

PWA Meeting Minutes - Jan 11, 2022 
By: Elaine Bullard, Secretary 
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Chairperson Reports: 
 
Financial – Frank De Lucia gave the status of the bank accounts.  The club absorbed $568.20 
of the Christmas Party costs.  
Tammy Jones made a motion to accept the financial report and Ron Cherry seconded the 
motion.  The motion carried. 
 
Dan Kundts asked who paid the $50 room fee for the lunch at Vernon’s Kuntry Catfish.  Jim 
Blaszczak paid it. 
 
 
Sunshine – Mitzi read the birthdays and anniversaries for January. 
 
 
Membership – Perry reported that the grace period to pay your PWA dues is ending soon.  We 
have 107 memberships and only 50 are paid FOR 2022.  PLEASE PAY YOUR DUES THIS 
MONTH!!!! 
 
 
Mileage Keeper – David thanked Jim Hartzog for serving as the mileage keeper for the last 7-
8 years and welcomed Rich Haut as the new mileage keeper.  Please turn in your mileage for 
2021 and write down your starting mileage for 2022. 
 
 
Newsletter – David said that Troy Walling is assuming the newsletter from Frank De Lucia. 
 
National News – Jackson Garrison said that it is 20 degrees in parts of the country and there 
isn’t much going on.  The MAFCA National Convention is June 12-17 and registration is open. 
The cost goes up May 1, 2022. 
 
Apparel – Marion Hertzbach was not at the meeting. 
 
Tool Box – Frank De Lucia said to let him know if you want anything. 
 
Robert Bullard, MAFCA Chapter Coordinator, gave a short presentation on the different mileage 
programs that MAFCA offers. 
The Driver’s Award offers an award for driving at least 1,200 miles in a year. 
The Lifetime Award offers an award for driving at least 25,000 miles cumulatively. 
A Chapter Award is for clubs whose members drive at least 800 miles in a year. You must sign 
up at the beginning of a year for this award. 
 
Library – Dan Kundts said to let him know if you want something from the library.  There’s a list 
of library items on the club website.  There’s a $20 refundable deposit. 
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Tour Events – Ron said all tour information is on the club website. https://pineywoodmafc.com 
1/22 – There’s a day drive to Hearne, TX to The Edge for lunch.  
2/5 – Breakfast at Magnolia Diner and then an offsite meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s 
2/12-2/13 Sweetheart Tour to Bryan, TX 
3/5 – Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
 
Ron is looking for feedback on HCS.  There were a few complaints about the January breakfast 
there. Robert Bullard suggested checking into a restaurant near Old Town Spring to see if 
they’re open for breakfast and could handle our group.  He wasn’t sure of the name of the 
restaurant.  Jackson knows of a restaurant in Old Town Spring that we might try. 
 
Sweetheart Tour – Susan Cherry thanked Robert for taking photos at the Christmas Party and 
Jim & Kathy Hartzog for helping her set up.  25 couples have signed up for the Sweetheart Tour 
and the hotel still has rooms available and will offer rooms at a discounted price.  Make sure 
you tell them you are with Piney Wood Model A Club. The hotel information is: 
 
The LaSalle Hotel, 120 South Main, Bryan, TX, 979-822-2000 
 
Please let Susan know if you sign up so she can make sure restaurants have the correct 
numbers for meals. 
 
Robert said if you want a digital copy of the photos he took at the Christmas party, please 
contact him or Elaine.  
He suggested that at the February 5 meeting, we have a short technical on using the Zello app. 
 
David passed out copies of the 2022 proposed budget and explained what the numbers 
represented. 
Ron Cherry made a motion to accept the new budget and Troy Walling seconded it. The motion 
carried.   
 
Frank said if you had any expenses, you could email him a copy of the receipt and he’ll file it 
with the bank.  The bank will then mail you a reimbursement check directly. 
 
50/50 – Sergio Fernandez reminded everyone to get their 50/50 tickets.  Along with ½ the pot, 
you also win a hand-turned pen made by him.  
 
After a 10 minute break, the men gathered for a technical on Ignition Coils given by Frank.  The 
ladies played a “get to know you” game led by Kathy Hartzog. 
 
Art & Mitzi Shaddix won the 50/50 pot and the pen. 
 
Ron Cherry made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Fred Watts seconded it.  The motion 
carried and the meeting ended at 9:05. 
  

https://pineywoodmafc.com/
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GOING TO THE EDGE JANUARY 22 2022 
By: Troy Walling 
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Saturday, the 22nd of 
January, We met at 
McDonalds in Magnolia. 
 
We began our drive at 9:00 
am to Edge General Store in 
Edge, Texas. It was a 
beautiful sunny but cold day 
in the upper 20’s. Thanks to 
our tour guide, Ron and his 
wife Susan Cherry, we 
passed through some 
beautiful areas such as 
Dobbin and Richards before 
stopping at Roans Prairie. 
 
We had 12 model A’s and 
one modern car for the tour. 
 
There were 28 [people in our group.  After our break, we passed through Iola and North 
Zulch before we stopped for lunch at the Edge General Store. 
 
The lunch was great, and smiles were all around. 
 
We only had one minor car problem. The water pump on Jackson Garrison’s car began 
to leak.  Of course, this provided an opportunity for a roadside seminar, however, it was 
not enough to qualify for the Rubber Chicken Award. Maybe next time Jackson.  
 
Afterwards, we continued our way back a different route passing through Anderson, 
Plantersville then back to Magnolia. This trip from start to finish was about 150  miles/  
For many the extra miles to and from home  added to many miles for the day 
 
Thanks to all who planned out all the details for a great day. 
 
We all love driving and maintaining our Model; A’s. 
 
 
I would like to start a New Feature called   “A OF THE MONTH” 
Please submit a picture of your car or cars and a short story of how you obtained it 
All of them have stories that we would love to hear about 
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We’re looking forward to a very active year in 2022 with some fun and interesting locations for tours.  
Following the January tour to the Edge General Store we will enjoy another spectacular Sweetheart 
Tour on February 12th in Bryan, Texas.  It will include an overnight stay at the LaSalle Hotel which 
has a long history in Bryan and opened as hotel in 1929 making it perfect for a Model A event.  
Lunch, afternoon activities and dinner that evening are being coordinated by Susan with assistance 
from Kathy Hartzog. 
 
This year we are also planning for a few weekday tours which are more local.  The first of these will 
be on March 18th when we visit Bruce’s Rod Shop in Spring.  There we will see several cars that are 
owned by the owner and family as well as the project cars that they will be working on.  The location 
also has some antique gas pumps in front of a replica of an old gas station at the front of their place 
of business for some photo opportunities.  This should be a fun local activity. 
 
The Greater Houston Model A Club is planning to host the 2022 Poor Boy Tour around the last week 
of March or first week of April.  More information will be provided as soon as it is made available to 
us.  This year’s Texas Tour is combined with the National MAFCA Convention in Kerrville, TX in June 
(12th – 17th).  Reservations can be made for the Texas tour and the information and forms are 
available on the MAFCA website. 
The upcoming events can be found on the Piney Wood MAFC website events page.  All the activities 
that are scheduled this year are already posted there.  The events page can be found at the following 
internet address.   
 

https://pineywoodmafc.com/events 
 
 
 
We currently have 53 people planning to participate in the 2022 Sweetheart Tour and I am so excited 
about it.  We’re going to have a great time in Bryan this year as we will arrive around noon and have 
a really interesting location for lunch and things to do in the afternoon.  The dinner that evening will be 
as special as I can make it.  I hope everyone is looking forward to it as much as I am. 
 
We will drive up to Bryan on the morning of Saturday the 12th of February, overnight at the LaSalle 
Hotel, and return on Sunday morning following breakfast.  We will soon send everyone a link for the 
lunch in Bryan.  It will allow you to pay by credit card in advance so we don’t spend a lot of time in a 
long line at the counter.  The lunch will be $20 per person and will include the meal, water and tea, 
tax and gratuity.  A cash bar will also be available.  Dinner will be at the Longhorn Tavern Steakhouse 
and again we have the back room reserved for our group.  If interested, their menu can be viewed at 
the internet address below. 
 

http://www.longhorntavernsteakhouse.com/menu/ 
  

What’s On The Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry, PWA VP & Tour Coordinator 

https://pineywoodmafc.com/events
http://www.longhorntavernsteakhouse.com/menu/
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NEW MEMBERs:  
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  

Sunshine Report 
By: Mitzi Shaddix, Sunshine Coordinator 

Phillip & Rae Ann Burmaster 2/10 

Kevin Pope 2/2 
Linda Bragaw 2/5 
Claire De Lucia 2/8 
Tom Bragaw 2/16 
Ruth Ann Van de Bogert 2/17 
Eva Huey 2/19 
Ann King 2/19 
Susan Cherry 2/27 
Paul Gross 2/28 
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MAFCA 
Informational 
Facebook Page  

 MAFCA Group  
Facebook Page  

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
  

National Club Update 
By: Jackson Garrison, MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative 

https://www.facebook.com/modelafordclubofamerica
https://www.facebook.com/modelafordclubofamerica
https://www.facebook.com/modelafordclubofamerica
https://www.facebook.com/groups/670609609639298/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/670609609639298/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/670609609639298/
http://www.mafca.com/photos/CoverCar.jpg
https://www.mafca.com/ef_articles.html
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LOOKING ONE’S LOVELIEST IN 1928 
By: Jill Barrett , MAFCA Fashion 



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 20 of 26 

 

 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 21 of 26 

 
 
 

 
  



 . 
The Ford Squeaks  Page 22 of 26 

 

 
 
Dear Members, 

 

It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 

directory.  Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 

you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 

 

 

Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 
 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc.  
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 
 
Toll Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 
Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle  
Mount Airy, MD 21771 
 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 
 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 
 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 
 snjparts@gmail.com 
 
Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 
 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477 

  

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com?subject=Saw%20your%20ad%20on%20the%20MAFCA%20web%20site
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com?subject=Saw%20your%20AD%20on%20the%20MAFCA%20web%20site
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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http://donhart.com/
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AFTER 43 YEARS LETS LOOK BACK 
AT SOME PWA CLUB HISTORY 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
“For several years there was talk between Model A’ers about trying to form a Model A 
Club North of Houston and in Montgomery County.  Four people said, “Let’s try”.  Notices 
were posted everywhere in the Spring, Woodlands, and Conroe area telling of the first 
gathering to be held August 9, 1977 at the Gulf State Auditorium in Conroe.  Those four 
people were Keith Jenkins, Buddy Moore, Larry and Gwyn Machacek. 
 

Eight families attended the gathering and they all said, “Let’s give this club a try”.  Officers 
were selected and then one of the big topics of discussion was what can we call 
ourselves.  Suggestions such as; Conroe A’s, Montgomery County Motometers, Piney 
Wood A’s, Big Thicket A’s and Rambling A’s were suggested.  It was suggested that a 
name would be picked at the September meeting.  Everyone then browsed through the 
display of literature on the Model A that Keith Jenkins and Larry Machacek had set up. 
 

At the second meeting the name Piney Wood Model A Ford Club (Piney Wood A’s, for 
short) was chosen and a Newsletter’s name of “The Ford Squeaks” was selected.  
Moreover, the club grew by 4 new members. 
 

By the end of 1977, the newly formed club had 16 families.  They were Bryant Baugus, 
Donald & Cindy Chrisner, John & Judy Davidson, Monte Fine, Jerry Fisher, Thomas 
Gilbert, Dick Hand, Keith & Marlene Jenkins, Benny Klekar, Tom & Joan Lowery, Larry 
& Gwyn Machacek, Donald Mog, Buddy & Sandy Moore, Guy & Betty Nightingate, 
Harold & Carolyn Smith, and Thomas Wilkerson. 
 

The following year (1978) saw the club becoming a chapter of the Model A Ford Club of 
America (MAFCA).  Years later, in 1983, the club became a region in the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC).  “THE REST IS HISTORY.” 
 

At our 35
th
 Anniversary luncheon July 14, 2012, we all receive a souvenir print out of all 

the Piney Wood A’s meeting minutes for 1977.  The club today has far surpassed any 
vision our founding fathers might have had 35 years ago. 
 

We all should be proud of that as we tack on the future years to come and, be very 
thankful for that meeting held on August 9, 1977 when “Let’s Give This Club A Try” 
received enough “Yes” votes. 
  

 

The Following Article, By Gwyn Machacek, 
Entitled “CRANKED UP IN 1977”, 

Was Published In Our 
September 1995 & July 2012 Newsletter 

By Paul Lewis: 
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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All newsletter mail should be sent the Editor at address: 
 
 
The Ford Squeaks - Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 

 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

Club Permanent Mailing Address 
 

Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 
P.O. Box 691341 

Houston, Texas 77629-­‐1341 

 

2022 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 

        Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
 

President: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 
 

Vice President & Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
 

Secretary & Advertising: 
Elaine Bullard elainebullard53@yahoo.com 
 

Treasurer: 
Frank De Lucia frankdelucia@att.net 
 
Board of Directors: 
Art Shaddix (1) jashaddix@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones (1) jones_perry@hotmail.com 
Chris Fredona (2) CFredona@att.net 
Susan Cherry (2) rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 
Jim Blaszczak (Past President) jblaszczak@mac.com 
 
Auditor: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 
 
Membership & E-Mail Coordinator: 
Perry Jones jones_perry@hotmail.com 
 
Newsletter Editor: 
Troy Walling troy.39@sbcglobal.net 
 
National Reporter: 
Jackson Garrison garrisonja427@gmail.com 
 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Jackson Garrison garrisonja427@gmail.com 
 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones jones_perry@hotmail.com 
 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts kundts@yahoo.com 
 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix mitzishaddix@gmail.com 
 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach bearing1@gmail.com 
 
Librarian: 
Dan Kundts kundts@yahoo.com 
 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 
 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez sergiofernandeztx@gmail.com 
 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 
 
Mileage Keeper: 
Rich Haut richhaut@gmail.com 
 
Media Chairperson: 
Alex Brock asbrock@me.com 
 
Community Involvement (OME): 
Paul Gross paulgross@earthlink.net 
 
Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): 
Kathy Hartzog kathy_cypress@yahoo.com 
 
Model A Tool Crib: 
Frank De Lucia frankdelucia@att.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc.  This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter.  Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance.  Members may 
publish non‐commercial ads at no cost for Model A related items:  
For Sale, Wanted or Trade.  They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter.  
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to insure 
publication in the next month’s issue.  Membership dues in the 
Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year.  Annual 
membership is required in MAFCA.  MAFCA dues are $45.00 per 
year (subject to change).  Membership applications are available 
from the Club Membership Director or from our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com).  The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00PM at the Valley Ranch Bar‐B‐Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249).  Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/

